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Health and Wellbeing 
Board 

Item 
Number: 

 

 

Title: 

 
CHANGES TO CCG HEALTH AND WELLBEING BOARD 
REPRESENTATION 
 

 

Report 
Authorised by: 

 
Jeanelle de Gruchy, Director of Public Health 

 

Lead Officer: Andrew James, Public Health 

 

 
Ward(s) affected: ALL 

 
Report for Key/Non Key Decisions: 

 
 

1. Describe the issue under consideration 
 
To inform the Health and Wellbeing Board of the Haringey Clinical Commissioning 
Group GP election process outcome.  
 

2. Cabinet Member introduction 
 
A statutory requirement of Haringey Clinical Commissioning Group is for GP’s, from 
its constituent collaborations, to be elected to its board. Those successful will, be 
election by peers, be voted to posts on Haringey Clinical Commissioning Group 
Board. An election process was undertaken in September. 
 

3. Outcome 
 
Following the completion of the nomination process there were insufficient GPS 
nominated to fill all GP positions on the board.  Therefore all nominated GPs were 
automatically elected to the Haringey Clinical Commissioning Group Board.  
 
Following election by peers the following GPs were elected to posts that relate to 
the Health and Wellbeing Board: 
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Dr Sherry Tang was voted Chair of the Clinical Commissioning Group.  
 
Dr Helen Pelendrides has taken on the role of GP Board Member to the Health and 
Wellbeing Board.  
 
These changes occurred on 1st October 2013.  
 
Chair of the Clinical Commissioning Group holds one of the four voting statutory 
positions on the Health and Wellbeing Board. As such the legal team at the London 
Borough of Haringey commenced the process for Dr Tang to sign a register of 
interests which will be published. As outgoing Chair of the Clinical Commissioning 
Group, Dr Pelendrides’ details have been removed on the 1st October from the 
published register of interests.  
 
The Chair of the Clinical Commissioning Group is also vice chair of the Health and 
Wellbeing Board. 
 
At time of writing this report a nominated voting substitute for the Chair of the 
Clinical Commissioning Group has yet to be agreed. 
  

4. Recommendations 
 
To welcome and congratulate Dr Tang and Dr Pelendrides to their respective 
positions and to thank Dr Pelendrides for her stewardship as vice chair over the 
inception and transition period of the Health and Wellbeing Board.  
 

5. Alternative options considered 
 
None 

 
6. Background information 
 

None 
 

7. Comments of the Chief Finance Officer and financial implications 
 
There are no financial implications arising from this report. 
 

8. Head of Legal Services and legal implications 
 
N/A 
 

9. Equalities and Community Cohesion Comments 
 
N/A 
 

10. Head of Procurement Comments 
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N/A 
 
 

11. Policy Implication 
 
None 
 

12.  Reasons for Decision  
 
For information 
 

13. Use of Appendices 
 
None 
 

14. Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985 
 
None 


